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Happy Spring! I hope many of you are getting some time in the air in the
milder weather we are having. A few members have stopped by the Wrens
Airport as they have been out flying. We enjoy it anytime we get extra traffic in
the big city!

As you read the next two month’s ‘Pea Patch Post’” you will see that John
has worked very diligently and has pulled together some of the history of EAA
Chapter 172. This information comes from notes, records, and memories of
some of our Charter members and other very early members. I hope you enjoy
this walk down memory lane for those of you who were around in ‘the good
ole days.” And for the rest of us it will be nice to get to know a little about
from whence we came. Along with this we are working on planning a meeting
to honor our Charter members.

As you read the History you will see that EAA 172 has always been an
active chapter. And much like our country, and other things in life, what we
have today is in a very large part due to the sacrifice of those who were here
before us. As volunteer organizations EAA and this Chapter 172 cannot
advance or even survive without the sacrifice of others. It is important that
each of us consider how we can help as those in the past have done so that we
can continue to make EAA 172 better for those of us here now and those to
come in the future.

With that in mind the Wrens O. B. Brown Memorial Fly-in is next month.
Our supper will be Friday night June 7 and the main fly-in day is Saturday June
8. We need people to work the food trailer and to park airplanes (flight line). I
will be sending around signup sheets at the May meeting. Please participate!
Aircraft owners and pilots ... Bring your plane and a friend!
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Please bring side dishes for barbecue!
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